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August 13, 2009 
 

MEMORANDUM TO: Jay A Bennett, PE 
 State Roadway Design Engineer 

 
FROM: Njoroge Wainaina, PE 

 State Geotechnical Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Report on Availability of Roadway Subsurface Inventory Plans 
 
 
Geotechnical Engineering Unit has been producing a semi-annual report that  shows availability 
of roadway subsurface plans for letting. Some engineers in Roadway Design Unit and Plan 
Checking Group have been using the report to determine if the plan exists or not. Recently, we 
have found out that in some cases the report has errors. Therefore, we have decided to stop 
providing the report and in future Roadway Design should assume that we have subsurface plans. 
They should confirm with our production support group on a project specific basis. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dennis Li or Gordon Box. 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Cynthia Perry, PE , Plans and Standards Management Section 
       Dennis G Li, Ph.D, L.G., Production Support Group 
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